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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA | OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL 

April 28, 2025 

Clint Osborn 
Director 
Homeland Security and Emergency Management Agency  
2720 Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20032 

Subject: Follow-up to the District’s Continuity of Operations Planning Evaluation  
OIG No. 25-I-05-BN0 

Dear Director Osborn: 

The Office of the Inspector General (OIG) is launching a follow-up inspection of the 
District’s continuity of operations (COOP) planning. We will perform this inspection in 
accordance with the Quality Standards for Inspection and Evaluation, issued by the 
Council of Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency, and the Standards for Internal 
Control in the Federal Government, issued by the US Government Accountability Office.  

Our objective is to assess the adequacy, effectiveness, and timeliness of actions to 
address the recommendations in our report, Evaluation of the District of Columbia 
Government’s Continuity of Operations (COOP) Planning (OIG-23-E-05-BN0, issued 
January 2024). 

This inspection will be conducted under project number 25-I-05-BN0. Assistant Inspector 
General for Inspections and Evaluations, Yulanda Gaither, will coordinate an entrance 
conference to discuss the inspection process and answer any questions. Meanwhile, 
please direct any immediate concerns to me or Ms. Gaither at 202-727-9029. 

Sincerely,  

 
 

For: Daniel W. Lucas 
Inspector General 
 
DWL/YG 
 

https://www.ignet.gov/sites/default/files/files/QualityStandardsforInspectionandEvaluation-2020.pdf
https://www.gao.gov/assets/gao-14-704g.pdf
https://www.gao.gov/assets/gao-14-704g.pdf
https://oig.dc.gov/sites/default/files/Reports/23-E-05-BN0%20HSEMA%20COOP%20Final%20Report%20%2801162024%29%20-%20signed.pdf
https://oig.dc.gov/sites/default/files/Reports/23-E-05-BN0%20HSEMA%20COOP%20Final%20Report%20%2801162024%29%20-%20signed.pdf

